
Conway Conservation Commission 

WEDNESDAY, August 11, 2021 6:30P.M., Conway Town Hall 

Present: Chair Rob Adair, Dan Lucy, David Weathers, Peter Minnich, Tim Nolin 

(FLI) 

Absent: Nat Lucy, Linda Kearney, Larry Huemmler 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chair Rob Adair at 6:35 pm. 

1. Approval of Minutes 

Minutes for the June 9th commission meeting were approved unanimously 

after an edit to attendance. 

David W. moved to accept the minutes. Peter M. seconded. 

Motion passed unanimously. 

2. Public Comment 

No public comment was given. 

3. Reports and Other Business 

NHDOT Timber Harvest 

 Tim Nolin reported on the timber harvest in the NHDOT Mitigation Lands. 

The timber operation is complete, except for seeding to be done at the end of 

August. Wet weather in July presented some challenges to hauling timber out. 

Net proceeds are approximately $94,000 with two additional checks yet to be 

delivered. Total proceeds expected to be about $110k +/- plus ~$12k timber tax. 

Draft Mineral Collecting Policy 

 Peter Minnich presented a draft policy regarding mineral collecting on 

town conservation lands. Discussion included debating whether a permit system 

was necessary, with the consensus being not recommended at this time. Final 

policy to be voted on in September. 

Selectmen’s Report: David Weathers 

 David Weathers updated the commission on Selectmen’s meetings, 

including anecdotal results of the recreational parking policy changes. In 

addition, he informed the commission that no new dredge and fill operation 

requests were given. 

 

At 7:25, David W. moved to adjourn, seconded by Peter M. 


